[image: image1.jpg]GREENWICH

b
=
7
22
>
Z
-}





Equality and Diversity Committee

Minutes of the Third Meeting of the Equality and Diversity Committee in the 2013-14 Academic Session, held on 22 May 2014, at 2.00 pm, in Room S311, Mary Seacole Building, Avery Hill Campus

Present:
Dalia Dasgupta

Interim Director of Human Resources (Chair)

Ami Solomon


Education Liaison Manager
Bill Bolloten


Equality and Diversity Champion (EDC)
Bill Franciscy


Deputy Accommodation Services Manager
Christopher Hallas

Director of Student Affairs

Clifton Kandler

Web Services Manager

Lucie Pollard


Faculty Operating Officer – Education and Health

Robert Mayor

Faculty Operating Officer - Business

Tony Mann


Faculty of Architecture, Computing and Humanities

Will Calver


Access and Partnerships Manager
In attendance:
Liz Laurence


Secretary
Apologies:

Alex Brooks


Students’ Union President

Chris Powner

Director of Facilities Management

June Good


Finance Office

EDC/13.15
Minutes of the Previous Meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting held on 23 January 2014 were agreed as an accurate record.
EDC/13.16
Matters Arising from the Minutes


13.12
Faculty/Office Updates




13.5.5
Faculty of Architecture, Computing and Humanities

Action:
The Secretary to contact Tony Mann to find out why he did not attend the meeting.

The Secretary had contacted Tony Mann who apologised

for not attending the meeting and not sending apologies beforehand.
He reported that due to his new role in the Faculty he would possibly not be able to continue as the Faculty representative on the Committee.

13.12.1
Educational Development Unit

Action:
The update from EDU to be presented at the next meeting

The update from EDU had been moved to this meeting as the representative from EDU had been unable to attend the January meeting.  However since the January meeting he has left the university.  Therefore no report can be given and a new representative needs to be sought from the Educational Development Unit.

Action:
A new representative for the Educational Development Unit to be nominated to attend the Committee Meetings.

13.12.2
Finance Office

Action:
The Update from the Finance Office to be presented at the next meeting

The staff member from the Finance Office who had been nominated to give the update for this office reported prior to the meeting that she had been given nothing to report by the Director of Finance and therefore would not be attending the meeting.
13.12.4
Faculty of Architecture, Computing and Humanities

Action:
The Update from the Faculty of Architecture, Computing and Humanities to be moved to the next meeting.

The update for this Faculty was originally on the agenda for October 2013 and was then moved to the meeting in January 2014.  Unfortunately the Faculty representative was unable to attend the January meeting and therefore the update was moved to this meeting.  

13.13

Any Other Business



13.13.1
Equality Strategy

The Chair reported that the work needed to be done on this would be done by the Equality and Diversity Champion (EDC) and the new Director of HR who was due to start on 2 June 2014.
EDC/13.17
Welcome to Equality and Diversity Champion Postholder
The Chair introduced the EDC and welcomed him to the Committee.  All the committee members then introduced themselves and explained their role at the university.  The EDC then outlined the key aspects of his post and that he would be working alongside and supporting colleagues with equality and diversity issues.
EDC/13.18
Recap on Statutory Requirements on Equalities (EDC13/P03)
The EDC presented paper EDC13/P03 to the committee. This paper provided an overview of the statutory requirements HEIs are required to meet, specifically the public sector equality duty (PSED) ‘general duty with the three aims to eliminate discrimination, advance equality of opportunity and foster good relations. He explained that there are also two ‘specific duties’ that aim to help public bodies to meet the ‘general duty’: to publish equality information and publish specific and measurable equality objectives.  He explained that he had looked at the University’s Equality Action Plan and thought that the 93 actions within it were too many and too difficult to manage and track. Most objectives outlined were really actions and were not always related to the general duty. Equality actions plans were also, for the most part, not aligned with the University’s KPIs. 
The Faculty Operating Officer for the Faculty of Business (FOO-Bus) asked why the objectives had been set in this way and the Faculty Operating Officer for the Faculty of Education and Health (FOO-FEH) explained that a former member of the committee had produced an Action Plan template and it was then copied for all schools (now Faculties)\and offices.  Having looked at document EDC13/P03 the FOO-FEH suggested that a big issue was that managers were unaware of what constituted indirect discrimination, and was one reason they were unsure why and when an Equality Impact Assessments should be undertaken.  The EDC explained that there was no legal requirement to undertake Equality Impact Assessments. The statutory requirement is ‘analysis’ of the impact of our policies and practices on equalities, and having ‘due regard’. An Impact Assessment is one way of providing evidence of ‘due regard’ for equalities, but not the only one.
EDC/13.19
Meeting the Requirements of Public Sector Equality Duty: Where are we now and what are the next steps? (EDC13/P04)


The EDC presented paper EDC13/P04 to the committee.  This paper outlined the requirements of the public sector equality duty, where the university is now and next steps might be.  The EDC reported that the university was behind in publishing its Annual Equality Monitoring Report and explained that although there is no penalty for this it might be evidence of a lack of ‘due regard’, and might show that we are less accountable and transparent on equalities than we are required to be. The Chair confirmed that urgent steps were being taken to work towards producing the report in a more meaningful way.  The EDC said that normally at the third meeting the committee would be reviewing the Action Plan but this was also behind the normal schedule.

The EDC then outlined proposed timescales for meeting statutory requirements:

· Equality information report: June 2014.
· Further work on data – at University and Faculty levels.
· Set University-level equality objectives linked to KPIs.
· Benchmarking with other HEIs (ECU statistical reports on equality in higher education).
· Review of 2012-13 Equality Action Plan: May/June 2014.
· Meeting with each Faculty to review previous actions, review data, identify equality priorities, set equality objectives linked to University KPIs: June/July 2014.
· New Action Plans for 2014-15 agreed in September 2014.
The EDC said that he would be meeting with Planning and Statistics and a discussion was held as to whether a representative from Planning and Statistics should be on the committee.  It was decided to issue an invitation to Planning and Statistics to send a representative to sit on the Committee. 
The EDC said that his next steps would be to meet with each Faculty\Office to draft equality objectives and get a draft report produced by June.  

Action:
The EDC to draft equality objectives and share with Faculties\Offices before the next meeting
EDC/13.20
World Events


The Committee discussed being more involved in national\international initiatives and events relating to equality and diversity.   It was agreed to choose four events a year to highlight and promote within the university.
EDC/13.21
Faculty\Office Updates


13.21.1
Faculty of Education and Health

The Faculty Operating Officer for the Faculty of Education and Health (FOO-FEH) gave the update for this faculty.  She reported that equality and diversity was now on the agenda at the Faculty Operating Group (FOG) meetings.  Staff were being encouraged to complete the Equality and Diversity Essentials course but it was difficult to monitor completion rates.  She reported that staff had been encouraged to volunteer to become Listening Ears and 11 people had expressed an interest.  She reported that the Pro Vice-Chancellor for the Faculty is the LGBT Staff Network’s Senior Straight Sponsor.  The faculty successfully took part in Celebrate Difference and Diversity Week 2014 being represented by BSc Health and Wellbeing students.  It was agreed that the EDC would monitor the completion rates for the faculty.  

13.21.2
Faculty of Business

The FOO-Bus gave the update for this faculty.  He reported that they had not been able to progress work on their action plan as much as they would have liked.  However they are aim to develop equality objectives linked to KPIs that look at staff data as well as students and centres on age and gender discrimination.
13.21.3
Office of Student Affairs

The Director of Student Affairs gave the update for OSA.  He reported that they had been working to their Action Plan concentrating on registration activities and the needs of different students.   He reported that all managers had now completed the Equality and Diversity Essentials course as well as all the staff in the Dyslexia and Disability Team.  The office held a staff away day recently which concentrated on mental health awareness and they had also successfully contributed to Celebrate Difference and Diversity Week 2014.

13.21.4
University Governance

The Interim University Secretary reported that the Committee of University Chairs (CUC) was developing a new Higher Education Code of Governance, which is intended to replace the current Governance Code of Practice and General Principles. The draft new Code includes a new element relating to equality and diversity and universities adopting the Code will be required to address this element of governance. It was noted that the Senior Executive Officer (University Court) had coordinated an equality and diversity survey of existing Court members and had assembled some baseline equality and diversity data.


13.21.5
ILS

The Web Service Manager (WSM) gave the report for ILS.  He said that he would check the number of Listening Ears within ILS and encourage staff to volunteer.  He reported that all Library staff had completed the Equality and Diversity Essential training as had two-thirds
 of the rest of the staff and that the training was linked to appraisal.  He invited the EDC to attend the next ILS staff meeting.

13.21.6
Faculty of Architecture, Computing and Humanities

The representative from the Faculty of Architecture, Computing and Humanities (Rep-FACH) gave the update.  He reported that the past few months had been very difficult due to the faculty restructure and not much progress has been made. However following the restructure more women had been appointed but there was no change to the numbers of BME staff.  He reported that women had key positions in the faculty and the DPVC – CMS had become a ‘Woman in IT’ Role Model and was the current President of BCS The Chartered Institute for IT. They had also tried to encourage Heads of Departments to complete the Equality and Diversity Essentials training.
EDC/13.22
Any Other Business


13.22.1
EDC Attendance at Faculty Meetings

The FOO-Bus invited the EDC to attend the next Faculty Operating Group meeting and the Chair suggested that the EDC attends the Faculty Operating Group meetings of the other faculties as well.

Action:
The EDC to attend the Faculty Operating Group Meetings

13.22.2
Athena Swan
The Rep-FACH said that Athena Swan should be one of the staff objectives and suggested that the EDC met with the Pro Vice-Chancellor for the Faculty of Architecture, Computing and Humanities (PVC-FACH) who is Chair of the Athena Swan Working Group and the Learning and Talent Development Manager (LTDM) for a discussion.

Action:
The EDC to meet with the PVC-FACH and the LTDM)

13.22.3
Equality and Diversity Essentials Training

The Education Liaison Manager (ELM) asked how often it was required to take this training.  She recalled that it used to be every three years.  She asked whether the course had been changed recently.  Unfortunately the EDC was unable to answer as he is yet to do the course (as it had been offline until recently) but as soon as he had would report back to her and also have this as an item on the agenda for the next meeting.
Action: 
The EDC to undertake the Equality and Diversity Essentials training course, contact the ELM and put this on the agenda for the next meeting. 

13.22.4
Committee Representative from Facilities Management


The Director of Facilities Management confirmed to the Secretary that he would no longer be present at meetings.  He confirmed that his nominated replacement would be Bill Franciscy, Deputy Accommodation Services Manager.
13.22.5
Interim Director of Human Resources

It was announced by the Chair that this was her last meeting as she would be leaving the university on 

30 May.  She thanked everyone for their attendance at meetings and for all their hard work.

The Committee thanked the Chair for all her hard work over the last year and wished her well for the future.
EDC/13.23
Date of Next Meeting

The date of the next meeting was confirmed as 23 October 2014, to be held in room S311, Mary Seacole Building.  

Secretary: Liz Laurence
Tel: 8982


Email: e.laurence@gre.ac.uk
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